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Background:

Succession planning for the PLSA executive is a key component in the sustainability of the PLSA Executive. The Executive identified it required a more planned approach to succession planning and outlined this as a strategy in Public Libraries SA  Action Plan (August 2008):

1.2.4 Develop a succession Plan / strategy for PLSA Executive.
Approach

In August 2009 Public Libraries of South Australia Executive Committee endorsed the recommendation to engage the consultancy services of Strategic Matters to undertake a governance review and update the committee’s constitution to improve clarity and strengthen: 

· the structure of the Committee;
· terms of office;  and
· corporate knowledge transfer and sustainability.
Strategic Matters worked with the Executive Committee in drafting a revised constitution for consultation with the Association. This has included: interviewing past and present office bearers and workshopping a governance framework with the Executive Committee.
Consultation was also undertaken with Public Library Services.

Legal advice has also been sought to ensure compliance with the Associations Incorporation Act.
The draft constitution was out for consultation with the Association for the period of August 12 to August 26 2010 
Summary of changes:
· Elected members of the association will serve two years in office with the right to renominate

· Committee members will serve for split terms in office with half the committee members re-elected every year 
· A person elected to the office of President, Vice President, Treasurer or Secretary is elected for two (2) years, with a provision to renominate for the same position in office for a second two (2) year consecutive term and thereafter, may not be elected to that office for at least two more years. 
· Two vice presidents will be elected and will be required to work alongside the President to strengthen leadership and support  succession planning  for future presidents
· Committee members must serve a minimum of 12 months on the committee prior to filling a the role of President 
· Changeover in Presidents will take into account factors such as timing of essential functions (eg. 5 year MOU)

· The immediate past president shall act in an ex-officio role for two years, and be available for mentoring of the incumbent 
· The revised draft constitution allows for the appointment of the above Public Officer to perform administrative duties.  The Public Officer does not have to be a committee member or be elected and has no power over the management of the Association.
The draft revised constitution builds on the existing constitution by further defining and updating the roles of President; Vice President; Treasurer; committee members and the role of a Secretariat. 

It provides further clarity on the governance framework in which the Association works 

Succession planning and the transfer of  knowledge within the Committee is further supported through defined terms of office and requirement for position changeovers. 
Voting
· Members are required to vote for or against the revised constitution at the 2010 AGM to be held on November 22.

· If the Association votes to amend the constitution the document will be lodged with the Office of Business and Consumer Affairs (OCBA). 
· Any changes adopted by the Association and approved by the OCBA would come into effect when a new Committee is elected at the 2011 AGM 

